September 19, 2011
Michael Tuttle

Weber County Engineering

2380 Washington Boulevard

Ogden, Utah 84401-1473
The Summit at Ski Lake No. 11
Michael,


We have reviewed your letter with concerns for The Summit at Ski Lake No. 11 modified on August 26, 2011.  Below we have addressed your comments concerning this project as follows:

1. Phase No. 9 of the Summit at Ski Lake is an approved and recorded subdivision with money escrowed to complete improvements, scheduled to be started this spring.  Ron Catanzaro, Mel Smith and I met with Curtis Christiansen and Sean Wilkinson on December 23, 2010 and Mel is preparing an agreement to allow Phase No. 9 and Phase 11 to be constructed at the same time starting this spring.
2. Items that were addressed in response to the review letter dated January 4, 2011

1. Phase No. 9 of the Summit at Ski Lake is an approved and recorded subdivision with money escrowed to complete improvements, scheduled to be started this spring.  Ron Catanzaro, Mel Smith and I met with Curtis Christiansen and Sean Wilkinson on December 23, 2010 and Mel is preparing an agreement to allow Phase No. 9 and Phase 11 to be constructed at the same time starting this spring.

2. Easements for the relocation of the dirt on Lot 41 from phases 9 & 11 are written, and being put in document recording form.
3. An easement is written for the temporary turn-around, and is being put in document form. Radius is labeled non-tangent,
4. The NOI will be prepared and submitted by Tom Summers, contractor.
5. The language for the Temporary Construction Easement on Lot 41 has been corrected.

6. The easements at the front of the lots have the word “drainage” included.

7. The plat narrative has been revised to reflect the correct boundary references.

8. The dates have all been changed to 2011.

9. The dedication correctly reflects “The Summit at Ski-Owners Association” per the Articles of Incorporation of the Summit at Ski Lake Owners Association.

10. The road section is corrected to reflect the correct right of way widths.
3. Check Dams are provided in the Barrows to slow down water and control erosion.
4. There is no secondary water service, it is all serviced from the culinary water system.
5. The developer will sign a deferral agreement with Weber County on the curb, gutter, and sidewalks for this project.
6. There was a fire hydrant shown on the plan, we have now labeled to be constructed in front of Lot 43.
7. A Stormwater Construction Activity Permit is included in this submittal.
8. Comments from the drawings PDF’s have been addressed and/or corrected.
We have attached 2 copies of these 2 sheets and the final plat and would like to sit down and review them with you.  Please contact us if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Great Basin Engineering, Inc.

Mark E Babbitt, PE / PLS

Vice President
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